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We start every meeting with a socializing period from 6:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 
At 6:30 p.m., we start our membership meeting that consists of: Door Prize 
Drawings (Junior and Adult), General Business and a Short Program. We 

have a Live Auction (must be a member to enter items in the auction & limit of 
5 items per meeting) that begins at 7 p.m. YNs have their own  

meeting during the auction. We like to dismiss before 8:45 pm if at all  
possible. 

EDITOR’S CORNER 

 
 July is almost over. As I write this, I’m 
‘dodging’ birthday wishes from family and friends. 
Yep, I’m one more year closer to being able to attend 
the Golden Eagles meetings! But this year’s celebra-
tion is a LOT different than last year’s. This year, 
while not riding the bus, we’re going to make the St. 
Charles show. Last year there was no show for us. 
And there were no goodies at work. In fact there were 
no co-workers to celebrate with! What a difference a 
year makes!    
 I hope you all are enjoying the ‘cooler’ July 
weather. It’s not often we have temps in the 80s in 
July. Here’s to August being cooler, too. 
 Hope to see everyone at the next meeting. Un-
til then, stay safe, healthy and cool! 
  
    
                     Dyan  

UPCOMING SHOW 

 

Carthage: August 7, 2021 

Saturday 9:00 am to 5:00 pm 

Memorial Hall 

407 S. Garrison 

mailto:bushbusterbeagles@hotmail.com
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 Ozarks’ Coin Club Minutes 
July 6, 2021                                 

 
 

Our monthly meeting was held at the Discovery Center. 
Social hour began promptly with pizza from Incredible Pizza. Thank you to Judy C for managing the set up 
and tear down of the food. Thank you to Juan A for bringing the dessert and Nancy R for bringing the ice. 
There were 34 adults and 10 youth in attendance for a total of Forty-four (44).  
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:36 p.m. by our President Nancy R. 
 

Nancy thanked everyone for coming.  
 

Nancy reminded everyone to pick up their membership stickers.  We need volunteers to help with ice and set 
up.  YN t-shirts are available. They are free if the YN does not have a t-shirt.  T-shirts are $5 for adults.  Sep-
tember is the picnic. Shirley N passed a couple weeks ago.  She was a long-time member of our club. 
 

Jim G – *Visitor YN – Zayin was introduced.   
  * Picnic – September 11- more information in the newsletter.  The club provides meat, ice, condi-  
                ments, etc.  The club members are asked to bring a dish to share. A sign-up sheet will be passed  
                around during the August meeting. 
 * One of our members, Derwin C is moving to Texas.  He will be greatly missed.  He has been a great  
                asset to our club. 
 *National Club week – trivia contest.  Our club had answered all of the questions correctly.  We were  
              not selected for the big prizes.  We will receive a proof set. 
 *St. Charles -   Southwest Missouri has received a lot of press about the COVID virus particularly the  
              Delta strain has risen.  We need to be vigilant during the bus ride to St. Charles.  Please let Jim G  
              know if you wish to opt out of the trip.  We plan to move forward with the trip.  The board has decid- 
              ed to do temperature checks prior to boarding the bus.  We recommend those who have not been vac-  
              cinated should wear a mask.  The bus will leave at 07:30 a.m. sharp.  There will be drawings on the  
              way back.  We will stop at Mo Hick BBQ on the way back.  The club will pay for the YN’s meal at  
              Mo Hick BBQ.  YNs will also each receive $20 to spend at the St. Charles show.   
 

YN program: “5” Mint Business Strikes 1968-1981 and Change in the Quarter 
 

The auction started at 6:56 p.m. and ended at 8:08 p.m. Thank you David N and Don F for conducting the auc-
tion and Don E for assisting. 
 

The following items were won as door prizes.  You must be present to win a door prize.  

 

Nancy introduced a visitor Steven C to the club. 
 

Drawing for the Certificate this month is worth $30.00. Stephanie S’s name was drawn; she was  present.   
Next month’s drawing will be worth $5.00. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:11 p.m. 

 

YN 
2 Mercury dimes 1924 & 1924S 
1959 BU Washington Quarter 
1972 & 1972D Canadian Half 
4 Susan B Anthony Dollars 3- 1979D & 1- 1979S 
2003 Proof Clad Half Dollar First Flight  
      Commemorative 
Buffalo Nickel folder with 14 nickels 

 

2003 P&D Kennedy half and P&D Sacagawea Dollar 
1972 Canadian Silver Dollar 
25 Foreign Coins 
5 Foreign Silver Coins 
 
Adult 
Half ounce silver round 
1942 D unc. Walking Liberty half dollar  



Ozarks’ Coin Club Board Meeting 
July 13, 2021 

 

Present:   Kathy K, Nancy R, Jim C, Judy C, Brian S, Dyan E, Brian S, Jim G and Mike R 
 

Meeting called to order by our president Nancy R at 6:15 p.m.     
 

2021 year’s presentation: 
August – You Tube presentation 
Sept – picnic (Sept 11) 
Oct – 
Nov – 
Dec – Banquet (hopefully) 

 

St. Charles: Jim G – he stated he has everything ready to go.   
 

Picnic - Plan to pass around a sign-up sheet during the August meeting. The board was informed Ed M has 
volunteered to pick up the meat and charcoal for the picnic.  Kathy K will inform Ed the board approved for 
him to purchase the meat and charcoal.   
 

Oct Show – Letters have been mailed out to the dealers.  The 2022 show will be on Oct 22 & 23. 
         Plan to pass the early bird form to the dealers at the show.  Jim C created a floor plan for 73          
         tables.  
                    Advertising – Judy C has sent out information for advertising the show.  She is still waiting to  
         hear from some of the advertisers. 
 

Brian S will discuss with the Discovery Center how to set up the presentation.  
 

T-shirt – Sara S passed out shirts to the YNs who needed them. 
 

Brian S – The coin books have been approved by the Springfield Public Schools.  The books have been or-
dered. 
 

Financials: June’s Carter Account: Beginning balance $20,473.44                                                                                              
  Expenditures $2,207.28 
  Checks not cleared $0.00 
  Deposits $380.00 
  Interest $0.16 
  Ending balance $18,646.32  
      

The bank statement reviewed and approved by Mike R and Dyan E. 
                   
Dyan E made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jim C seconded the motion.  The motion carried. The meeting 
adjourned 7:30 p.m.   

T-Shirts: Ozarks Coin Club shirts are available and will be issued to YNs at the July meeting. Adults with YNs 
need to assist for sizing. 

Be sure to check out our website,  www.ozarkscoinclub.weebly.com, for  
important information. 

 

Want your newsletter emailed instead of mailed?  
Let us know at FlyingEagleEditor@gmail.com. 

Or let me know at a meeting. 



OZARKS’ COIN CLUB, INC. 
P.O. Box 3913 

Springfield, MO  65808 

      
      
      
      
      
    

  

Coin of  
the Month 

From the US Mint for Kids website 

American Innovation™ $1 Coin – Massachusetts 

  
 In 1876, Alexander Graham Bell changed communication forever. He received a patent for an inven-
tion that transmitted the human voice: the telephone. 
 On March 10, 1876, Bell made the first-ever phone call from his lab in Boston, Massachusetts. He 
called his assistant, Thomas Watson, in the next room. Bell said, “Mr. Watson – come here – I want to see 
you.” 
 The impact of Bell’s invention is still felt today. 

 

Coin Description: 
Reverse: Shows the dial of an old rotary dial telephone. 
 
Obverse: Features the Statue of Liberty. 
 
 
On a side note: How many of us ‘old people’ remember using a 
phone that looks like this one in our ‘youth’?  Boy, do I remember 
using a phone that looks like this one! 
 
How many of our YNs even know a phone used to look like this? 


